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January 21, 2005
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips:
Enclosed for your review and approval is a proposed ordinance that amends King County Code 6.64, taxicab regulations, to facilitate the implementation of the Accessible Taxicab Demonstration Project.  Funding was sought by the Transit Division for implementation of the demonstration project and approved by the Council in the 2005 budget process.  This ordinance is required to implement temporary licenses and standards of operation for wheelchair accessible taxicabs and drivers in conjunction with the demonstration project.  

King County’s Metro Transit, and Records, Elections and Licensing Services Divisions, in conjunction with the City of Seattle’s Consumer Affairs Division, created a partnership to coordinate a two-year demonstration project to test the economic viability and feasibility of operating a privately owned wheelchair accessible taxicab (WAT) that provides on-demand services to private pay passengers at taxicab rates.  The WAT vehicles will provide accessible taxicab services in greater King County to people with disabilities who use wheelchairs or other mobility devices.  The project will evaluate the need for wheelchair accessible taxicabs and determine how many wheelchair accessible taxicabs may be necessary to provide responsive service. 

Temporary WAT licenses will be issued to a group of qualified licensed taxicab drivers as determined by a request for information selection process administered by the WAT Group.  The accessible taxicabs will charge the same rates as non-accessible taxicabs and prioritize use for people who use wheelchairs or other mobility devices over the general public.  
Enclosed is a project summary that provides further details about the Accessible Taxicab Demonstration Project.  If you have any questions about the proposed ordinance, please call Dean Logan, Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, at (206) 296-1540.  If you have any questions about the Accessible Taxicab Demonstration Project, please call Park Woodworth, Manager, Paratransit Rideshare Operations, Transit Division, at (206) 263-4494.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Scott White, Chief of Staff




Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Dean C. Logan, Director, Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division, DES

Harold Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division, DOT


Park Woodworth, Manager, Paratransit Rideshare Operations, Transit Division, DOT
